Council Budget Work Session
October 26, 2012
Council Chambers
The special budget Work Session of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, October 26, 2012, by President of Council Robert Walker
Present were Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; and Mayor O’Brien.
President Walker announced that Council held an Executive Session prior to the meeting for discussion of personnel.

Amendments to the Agenda
Mr. Burke added discussion of the PECO Green Region Grant to the agenda.

Handicapped Parking Space – Mayor O’Brien
Based on a request from a resident, Mayor O’Brien asked Council to approve a handicapped parking space in front of 107 Court Street.  Council noted that the parking space would be for anyone requiring handicapped parking, not just the resident of 107 Court Street, and the space would revert to regular parking if the resident no longer lives at that address.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 10-25-12A, approving a handicapped parking space at 107 Court Street.
PECO Green Region Grant – John Burke

Mr. Burke reported that the Recreation Board plans to apply for a PECO Green Region grant, which requires a 50% match.  The Borough would ask for $5,000 and match it for a total of $10,000.  If received, the Recreation Board would use the funds to install electricity at the Brian S. Gregg Memorial Park.  The shed and the trench for the electricity are on Council Rock School District (CRSD) property, so CRSD must approve the placement.  Mr. Burke asked Council to approve a motion to apply for this grant, while awaiting the approval from the school district.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 10-25-12B, authorizing an application for the 2012 PECO Green Region Open Space Program for the Officer Brian S. Gregg Memorial Park lighting project.

2013 Proposed Budget Discussion

The Council members and the Treasurer discussed the 2013 Budget.  Traditionally, the Secretary does not take minutes for the Budget Work Session, as Council considers it a working meeting.

Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Old Business
There was no old business to discuss.

New Business
Mr. Walker reminded Council about the invitation from the Morrell Smith American Legion Post for the Veteran’s Day ceremony on November 9, 2012, at Council Rock High School North.  
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Jeff Werner
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